STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

2121 Murphy Hall

Thursday, November 1, 2012

Attendees Present:











Graduates:
Meg Babakhanian (Chair), Alison Winje, Randy Mai, MaryTheresa Pendergast
Undergraduates: 
Darren Ramalho, Jas Kirt, John Joanino
Administration:
Kathleen Copenhaver, Associate Registrar
Nancy Greenstein, Director of Police Community Services

Ex-Officio: 

Rebecca Lee-Garcia, Academic Planning and Budget

Absent: 













Undergraduates:
Mallory Valenzuela
Administration: 
Christine Wilson, Director, GSRC

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 4:03 p.m.

Handouts:
· The meeting agenda for 11/1/2012

· The meeting minutes from 10/25/2012

· Student Service Fee: Return to Aid Methodology Comparison

· SFAC Unit Review Rubric

Approval of Agenda:

· A motion was made by Darren Ramalho and seconded by John Joanino to approve the agenda. This vote was unanimous.

Review of Minutes:

· A motion was made by MaryTheresa Pendergast and seconded by Darren Ramalho to approve the 10/25/2012 minutes as amended. This vote was unanimous, with two abstentions. 

Student Service Fee Return to Aid:
· Rebecca Lee-Garcia addressed the October 15th UCOP communication that addresses return to aid for the current fiscal year. She informed the committee that the current service fee charge per student is the same as it was last year, $972, with approximately a $24 return to aid per undergraduate student. 
· She went on to explain how the 33% return to aid is applied only to student service fee increases, changes from the previous fiscal year to the current fiscal year, and how the return to aid works in the UC system in general. 
· Kathleen Copenhaver clarified for the committee that the UCLA student service fee return to aid stays on the UCLA campus. Only tuition return to aid is sent to the Office of the President for re-distribution among the campuses. 

· John Joanino expressed a desire to understand what proportion of the student service fee return to aid is need based and what proportion is merit based scholarships. He expressed concern that two years ago there was a $400,000 surplus of financial aid that was not distributed that year. 

· Kathleen Copenhaver suggested inviting the Director of Financial Aid, Ron Johnson, to an SFAC meeting. 

Subcommittee Updates:
Computer/Technology Subcommittee:
· Alison Winje presented a rough draft of the letter to the Chancellor requesting the purchase of several laptops for the committee.  
· John Joanino suggested leaving out mention of the web-based unit review platform, as it had not been approved or denied by the Chancellor yet.
· Nancy Greenstein suggested quoting UCLA’s environmental/sustainability policy in the letter. 

· The entire committee provided feedback on the letter. 
Unit Review Subcommittee:
· Randy Mai presented the SFAC Unit Review Rubric to the committee. 
· John Joanino asked about question 7, “Please discuss how you conform to the UCOP Student Services Fee guidelines,” and whether an answer could earn partial points or simply be graded on whether or not it adhered to the guidelines by awarding 8 or 0 points. 

· MaryTheresa Pendergast asked about the criteria for assigning points, and expressed that there is a need for the committee to agree upon and use common criteria.  

· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian asked to see an example of a funding request from the previous year to help the committee decide on what criteria they would use to assign points in each category. 
· Alison Winje stated that the highest numbers of points were assigned to questions that were typically answered by some kind of numerical data that could be fairly easily quantified. 
USAC President:

· David Bocarsly, the undergraduate USAC president, and his chief of staff visited the committee and talked briefly about the goals of his presidency, including diversity inclusion programs, fundraising for student organizations, bruin pride initiatives, and alumni relations. They are also focusing more on outreach this year, including having representatives and appointments hold open office hours and attend council once per quarter. He is hoping that this cuts down on the historic disconnection between appointments and the council.

GSA President: 

· David Zeke, the president of the Graduate Student Association, visited the committee and talked briefly about his goals for the year, including improving both internal and external communications, reaching graduate students more effectively, and reducing the cost of housing for graduate students. David said that the GSA is taking a top down approach to oversight, encouraging officers to drop in on committees more frequently. He welcomed the committee to attend any GSA meetings, but recommended that they connect with external affairs in particular. 
· David Zeke broached the topic of how the UCOP tax affects student fees at UCLA, because he heard that at UCSB they are planning to levy the tax on student fees. He stated that should a similar initiative be proposed at UCLA, he would expect SFAC to fight an attempt to tax student fees.

· Jas Kirt asked if the GSA was working with the UCSA on the UCOP tax campaign. 

· David Zeke said that another major initiative for the year would be focusing on finding additional funding the Graduate Student Writing Center, which he stated is in pretty dire financial straits. He said that one option they are exploring is a referendum to raise student fees to inflation. John Joanino stated that if he needed assistance with the language of the referendum, especially as it regards the UCOP tax, the committee would be more than happy to assist. 
· Another initiative that GSA is working on is putting together data on how professional & academic students use the resources their fees pay for, and the difference and similarities between them. 

· David Zeke also gave a brief synopsis of GSA’s activity surrounding the upcoming election. They worked together with USAC to register to people to vote, sent out e-mails to graduate students reminding them to register and vote. They also sent out an e-mail to the Student Affairs Officers who work with graduate students to remind students to vote. Additionally they have been posting on social media platforms and weekly newsletters, with particular attention to educating voters about the effects of proposition 30.
Announcements:

· Randy Mai attended the Student Health Advisory Committee meeting as the SFAC representative. The committee still has 2 outstanding undergraduate positions, and there is a 3 interview process for these appointments.
· SHAC discussed SHIP, how it will likely increase both next year and the following years. They also discussed how the process to waive SHIP if you are already insured is tedious and difficult to navigate. 
· SHAC also discussed how to increase visibility of information regarding the SHIP waiver and student health and wellness in general. They are also installing a temporary ID dispenser at Ashe Center for students to print out their insurance cards. They will soon be meeting with the director of the Ashe Center, Dr. David Baron, to discuss the student development survey that was administered several years ago, including the risk assessment survey. 

· SHAC also discussed student concerns with CAPS, the Counseling and Psychological Services center, and how referrals are done by Ashe Center during initial patient intake. 

· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian attended a budget briefing meeting with EVC Scott Waugh, Steve Olsen, Janina Montero, and USAC and GSA members. The briefing covered the effects that Proposition 30 would have on the Universities of California. 

· Chairperson Meg Babakhanian informed the committee that USAC open office hours are a mandatory requirement. 

The Committee Entered an Executive Session
· Kathleen Copenhaver asked if anyone was searching for a faculty representative for the SFAC. Chairperson Meg Babakhanian and Marilyn Alkin informed the committee that a faculty representative was actively being searched for. 

· John Joanino informed the committee that he and Randy Mai had begun writing the compensation letter, and asked that some of the committee’s time be set aside in the near future to clarify some points and review it together. 
Adjournment:

· Motion was made by Nancy Greenstein and seconded by MaryTheresa Pendergast to adjourn the meeting.  This vote was unanimous. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:30pm. 
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